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Community input is requested regarding trial of a temporary redesign of the intersection of
Ranch/Kelmore/Overland funded by an ATP Quick-Build Grant in the amount of $157,000 awarded to
the Mobility & Traffic Engineering Division of the Public Works Department.

Meeting Date: January 14, 2021 at 6:00 PM

Contact Person/Dept: Heba El-Guindy, TE, Mobility & Traffic Engineering Manager, Public Works
Dept

Phone Number:  (310) 253-5628

Fiscal Impact:  Yes [X]    No [] General Fund:  Yes []     No [X]

Public Hearing:  [] Attachments: [Y]

Public Notification:   Mail: Residents in radius of intersection (12/20/20), (E-Mail Culver City
distribution lists via GovDelivery (12/31/21): Notify Me-Construction Street Maintenance & Closures;
Stay Informed- Construction Street Maintenance & Closures; and Stay Informed-Bicycle and
Pedestrian.

Department Approval: Charles Herbertson
______________________________________________________________________

BACKGROUND/DISCUSSION
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File #: 21-579, Version: 1

In response to community concerns regarding operational and safety conditions especially regarding
pedestrian crossings at the Ranch/Kelmore/Overland intersection, the Mobility and Traffic
Engineering Division sought ATP Quick-Build grant funds to trial a redesign of the intersection and
obtain community’s feedback. The City’s application was approved for a grant award in the amount of
$157,000 to fund the temporary construction of redesign concept.

Quick-Build projects seek to demonstrate temporary improvements that enhance multi-modal traffic
safety and operations. The demonstration period gives the City the opportunity to obtain additional
input from the community regarding the temporary redesign. This community input will serve to
improve the concept demonstrated, so that the final design will be the product of collaboration and
thereby serve to achieve community support of the final construction.

To create the temporary design that will be in place during the demonstration period, the City
proposes to use pavement markings, signs, boxed trees, and potted plants. An irrigation system will
be installed to water the boxed trees and potted plants, and the area will continue to be maintained
by the City.

The temporary Quick Build re-design is expected to enhance safety for all users of the intersection,
while preserving existing parking, adding high-visibility crosswalks, and beautifying the gateway
to/from the Culver Crest Neighborhood.

FISCAL ANALYSIS

This temporary demonstration project is funded by ATP Quick-Build grant funds in the amount of
$157,000.

ATTACHMENTS

Overland/Ranch/Kelmore Conceptual Plan Draft

MEETING DISCUSSION

Learn about the Quick-Build temporary project and timeline, provide feedback on the proposed plan,
and ask questions about the project prior to the temporary implementation, which will help inform the
final design and subsequent final construction of the redesigned Overland/Ranch/Kelmore
intersection.
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